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Welcome
Thank you for choosing 

the Eventide Campus
 to be your home!

Eventide
Lois Buck

Michael Berens
Kathryn Curnyn

Neal Moeller
Dolly Tripp

Richard Walker
Patricia Svoboda

Dorothy Rice
Walter Listamann
Ruth Volkmann
Johnet Saunders

LaVerne Christiansen
Loretta Petersen

Ruth Moen

Silveridge
Lois Houston

Jeannette McCollough
Duane Vetter

Heritage Heights 
Belinda Cano
Theonne Kolls

Graduates
Thank you for choosing Eventide 

campus for your short stay. 
It was a pleasure to serve you!

Eventide
Larry Alexander

Patricia Alexander
Wayne Baker

Robert Christensen 
Charles Crampton
Irma Gustafson 
Marlan Harm

Luella Henschen
Dwight Heue

Donald Hoemann
Delores Jessen
Rubie Kastner 
Judith Rosauer
Elaine Staley

Frances Wiegel

In Memoriam
Our thoughts and prayers 

remain with the families and 
friends of those who have 
made their final journey.

Eventide
Shirley Brockelsby

Jane Frey
Eugene Harre
Alan Jaycox
Arnold Kolln

LaDonna Maas
Milfred Nemitz

Margaret Wohlers

From the Desk of the CEO

Reflections of Christmas cheer
by Mindi Baker 

As you review the Eventide Events this quarter, you 
will likely be able to reflect on this past holiday season. 
I was overwhelmed by the nursing home staff who made 
this Christmas special for residents by making sure they 
had a personal gift. Hearing a 90+ year old resident refer 
to it as her “best Christmas ever” is priceless. Hearing 
the Silveridge tenants’ laughter over one of the Christ-
mas gift games they played with staff is priceless. Seeing 
the Heritage Heights tenants take pride in their home by 
decorating the common areas for the holidays is price-
less. Many of those holding smiles, laughter and pride 
have been through a lot of trying times in their lives, but 
bringing happiness back into the holidays is what our 
staff truly excels at. So, be sure to thank a staff member 
for all they do!  

As we look forward to another exciting year on the 
Eventide Campus, it is inevitable it will be full of changes. 
Healthcare, specifically long term care, is an extremely 
regulated industry and one may not realize all the Federal 
and State regulations we must abide by until you see the 
day to day operations. Yet, we try to make the stay as 
home like as possible, and it is truly an on-going task. 
Last quarter, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Ser-

vices handed out new guidance which is being referenced 
as the most significant changes to the delivery of nurs-
ing home care in 25 years. I do not mind this ‘scare’ be-
cause honestly, each year at Eventide has been all about 
transformation. In reality, many of the changes are much 
overdue and are things the team at Eventide have already 
been doing for a number of years. Some of the changes 
are truly administrative reporting and of course, a lot of 
policy updating will occur as we phase in the new regula-
tions. We are grateful the Board of Directors are commit-
ted to education and staff training as it will again be a big 
budget item for years to come! 

1992 Fun Trivia from 25 Years Ago:
w	Washington Redskins won the Superbowl and Chicago 

Bulls were NBA champs.
w	#1 movie was Aladdin followed by Home Alone 2 and 

Batman returns.
w	Most popular TV shows include 60 Minutes, Roseanne, 

and Home Improvement.
w	Some number one hits include Black or White by Michael 

Jackson and Jump by Kris Kross.
w	Text messaging was not available.
w	Less than half the households had one computer.

Thankful for our Youngest Visitors: The Eventide Community is blessed with the best. Our residents and tenants look 
forward to the visits from children the most. From kindergarten to high school students, and from AR-WE-VA to Charter Oak-
Ute, the youth of our community also look forward to the time spent with our elders. Whether they are playing cards or crafting 
like the photos above, they both can count on each other to learn a thing or two. The children keep us up to date on the latest 
trends in toys, technology and clothes, while the elders teach them the trends of the past. They may even learn a card trick or 
two! Thank you to the children who have spent time on our campus! 

Relay for Life & Walk to End Alzheimer’s  

Team Eventide  CHICKEN DINNER 
www 

www 

Tuesday, March 21st at Our Savior Lutheran Church  



	 Page 2	 January | February | March   2017

Eventide Staff News

JANUARY
Jean Carey, Environmen-

tal Aide & Laundry, 40 
years

Deb Aldag, Social Services 
Director, 28 years

Tammy Langholdt, Physical 
Therapy Aide, 23 years

Linda Mumm, Realife Man-
ager, 23 years

Doreen Adams, Director of 
Nursing, 10 years

Sheri Rowedder, Legacy 
Center Nurse Manager, 
8 years

Mark Bilsten, Medication 
Manager, 6 years

Gayla Hargens, LPN, 3 
years

Karen Beam, Environmen-
tal Services Supervisor, 
3 years

Dakota Carrasco, CNA, 2 
years

FEBRUARY
Jenelle Higginbottom, Cook, 

38 years
Annette Culbertson, CNA, 

21 years
Mindi Baker, CEO, 16 years
Angela Aldana, LPN, 12 

years
Kim Korwes, Tenant Rela-

tions Coordinator, 6 years
Scott Woolridge, Bus Driver, 

5 years
Jessica Pauley, LPN, 6 years
Kelsey Boger, CNA, 5 years

Mary Ann Neppl, RN, 3 
years

Bianka Hernandez, Tenant 
Companion, 1 year

Elizabeth Banderas, Dietary 
Assistant, 1 year

 MARCH
Roxie Neumann, Dietary 

Assistant, 24 years
Keli Remmick, Environmen-

tal Aide, 20 years
Blenda Gossage, Environ-

mental Aide, 13 years
Michaela Fineran, CNA, 2 

years
Denise Malcom, CNA, 2 

years
Lisette Patino, CNA, 1 years

Silveridge  Nursing
Arisbeth Garcia Breceda 

EVENTIDE Dietary
Kim Brooks 

EVENTIDE Nursing 
Ann Ahart

Michaela Ahrenholtz
Brittany Bailey
Amber Perry

Asia Johansmeier
Yuridia Montalvo 

Time Flies when you 
are Having Fun! 

Mary Jean Carey, who goes by Jean, has been with the Even-
tide Community for 40 years as of January 1, 2017. Jean stated 
that she was brought into the nursing field by her mother who 
worked for one of the first nursing homes in this area, Claudia’s 
Nursing Home. She remembers her mother telling her that the 
work is very rewarding and that the individuals they care for 
need them. She stated that at that moment she asked her hus-
band if he would be ok with her going to work for 4 years while 
he was driving semi over the road.  That time has flown by be-
cause those 4 years have turned into 40 in the blink of an eye. 

She started her career with us in 1977 as a Nurse’s Aide and 
continued to work in that position for a year and a half. She was 
no longer physically able to do the work so she transferred to the 
laundry department and has been there ever since. She stated she 
has watched many changes take place throughout Eventide and 
the one that she still remembers is how their staffing numbers 
have increased to handle more laundry and that they have up-
graded from 35 pound machines to 50 pound machines to be able 
to keep up with the laundry tasks they complete in a day. Jean 
stated that throughout all of her time here if she could change 
one thing it would be that she would have kept a notebook to 
write down all of the things the Residents she interacted with 
said and did. She stated that each and every Resident is special 
and important in their own way and they have all had a big 
impact on her life, which is one reason she has worked here as 
many years as she has.

In her spare time Jean enjoys going to the casino, doing cross-
words, word searches and spending as much time with her fam-
ily as possible. She has 4 children, 8 grandchildren and 13 great 
grandchildren that mostly live around the Denison and Vail area.  

Jean stated that she has a great bunch of people to work with 
and they all care deeply about one another.  The Residents are 
always very thankful and although many people may not think 
her job is very important she knows it is a detrimental part of 
how Eventide works. Whether she is hanging up that dress or 
that pair of slacks, she is doing something for the Residents and 
she hopes they all know how loved they are.   

Anniversaries

New Staff

Educational Accomplishment 

by Human Resource Coordinator,  
Jessica Garcia

“Congratulations” to the following Eventide Staff for working one year or more:

We welcome the following new staff members.

Amber Perry and Tamara Baker, former 
CNAs, reinstated their CNA license by tak-
ing and pass the test! Tamara will remain 
in the Activities Department, but will be 
able to further assist in getting residents 
to activities. 

Another congratulations to Whitney 
Muck for becoming a CNA! 

In addition, Rich Schumann and Susana 
Nieto both furthered their education and 
passed their boards to become LPNs! 

Great work everyone!

Increasing Security at Eventide
There are many changes occurring in our 

environment, both within and outside our 
walls. After a lot of discussion, in an effort to 
enhance the safety and security for the resi-
dents, staff, and visitors, Eventide will have 
ONE point of entry and exit for visitors into the 
nursing facility as of January 1, 2017.

The only door to be used by visitors to enter 
and exit the nursing facility will be Door #4. 
This door is labeled “4” from the outside, is 
the door at the end of Traditional Ridge hall 
near the offices, and the door on the west side 

of the building. The other doors to the facility 
will be used as Emergency Exits only with the 
exception of one door for staff use only.  

With keeping the safety of our residents at 
the forefront of our mind, we have decided 
Door #4 is the best door to use for entrance 
and exit of our building. The world is chang-
ing and reducing access would increase secu-
rity for those in our building. We hope one 
entrance/exit will limit door alarms sounding 
in the building and bring a more home like 
atmosphere.  

We realize this may increase visitor walking 
distance, so we will keep a wheelchair acces-
sible in the Social Services office (Room #31) 
which is the first room on the left when you 
enter the building from Door #4.  

The wheel chair will be available for those 
who feel they cannot make the walk to a resi-
dent’s room.  We only ask that you or a staff 
member return the chair to the Social Service’s 
office.  

Please feel free to discuss any questions or 
concerns with Administrator, Amy Schultz. 

by Linda Mumm, 
Resident Services Manager

Before you retired, when the idea 
of not going to work in the morn-
ing was a distant daydream, how 
did you imagine you would spend 
your retirement years? Shoveling 
snow, replacing the roof, fixing 
the plumbing?  No of course not. 
Chances are you have imagined a 
life with less stress, less respon-
sibility, and more time to do the 
things you really love. In short, 
you imagined the type of lifestyle 
you can enjoy at Realife Coopera-
tive.

The beauty of independent liv-
ing is that it is exactly like living 
at home, but without the mainte-
nance whiuch makes it the perfect 
way to downsize. What does “no 
maintenance” mean? It means you 
will not have to mow your lawn or 
fix the bathroom faucet if it leaks, 
but other than that, your indepen-
dent living apartment is yours. You 

can decorate it however you like, 
make your own meals, and come 
and go, just like you do now.

And if you decide to go on a trip, 
that is fine! Realife is a great op-
tion for anyone who plans on trav-
eling, because you do not have to 
worry about getting someone to 
watch your house.  

Step into the future of affordable, 
secure, carefree living at Realife 
Cooperative of Denison.

The Realife Cooperative offers 
people over 62 years of age:

•	Affordable Ownership 
•	Carefree Maintenance
•	 Income Tax Deductions
•	Spacious Living
If you are ready to leave the end-

less maintenance and worry be-
hind to enjoy your retirement, give 
us a call at 712-263-8169. 

We would love to give you a 
tour and visit with you about the 
advantages of Cooperative Living 
today!

Carefree Life at Realife Cooperative

Mentors in the Making:  An exciting program has been in the works 
for the Eventide building these past few months. Recently, we have launched 
a Mentor Program to ensure new and existing staff perfect their cares and 
skills as a CNA, as well as to revamp our employee orientation. 

 The desire for such program was communicated to the employees and a 
committee was then formed. After the planning, applications and training, 
it was narrowed down to three employees to act as mentors. Karrie Kropf, 
Hawa Sesay and Maria Soriano, each on a different shift, are excited to 
get started on this new initative. These employees will not only act as a 
friendly face, but as a supportive co-worker and leader within the building. 

 As a company striving to be the ‘employer of choice’, we are happy 
get another great program off the ground and running. The mentors will 
become an essential piece to the Eventide community. We look forward to 
growing the program in the future and expanding the support and educa-
tion provided to the employees.



By directing Choice Dollars, eligible Thri-
vent members can recommend which non-
profit organizations they feel should receive 
charitable grant funding from Thrivent. If you 
have Choice Dollars available to direct, please 
consider directing them to the Eventide Foun-
dation. 

If you have Choice Dollars from the past 
year that have not been designated, you 
have until March 31st to do so! 

Thrivent Choice can have a tremendous im-
pact on our organization. Your gift fills a need 
that is present and growing and can make a 
great deal of difference in the comfort and 
quality of care delivered to our residents. We 
plan to use the Thrivent Choice grant fund-
ing to meet the needs of our seniors and pro-
vide the loving care our residents so rightly 
deserve. 

Directing Choice Dollars is an easy way to 
show your support for our organization and 
mission. Simply go to Thrivent.com/thriven-
tchoice to learn more. Or call 800-847-4836 
and say “Thrivent Choice” after the prompt. 
Together, we can do even more to help 
strengthen communities and change lives. 

Give thanks. Direct Thrivent Choice Dol-
lars®.

by Deb Aldag BSW, 
Social Services Director

Depression in the elderly is a widespread 
problem according to the National Institution 
of Health, and is often not recognized and 
treated. Being a caregiver or family member 
also can add to feelings of depression. Chang-
es and life events increase the risk of depres-
sion or can make an already existing problem 
worse.

Common precipitating events include:
w	adapting to a move
w	feelings of isolation or loneliness as children 

move away, and family and friends pass
w	loss of independence
w	multiple illnesses
w	struggles with memory loss and problems 

thinking clearly
Signs that an older loved one may be de-

pressed include:
w	being more confused or forgetful
w	eating less or more
w	not bathing and poor hygiene, clothes may 

be dirty and smell of urine
w	not taking care of their home
w	stopping medications or not taking them 

correctly
w	withdrawing from others, talking less and 

not answering their phone

Winter SADness, Seasonal Affective Disor-
der, is a form of depression that cycles with 
the seasons. It can occur at any time of the 
year but typically affects most people in the 
winter, as the weather gets colder and the days 
get shorter. 

The hormonal changes that lead to depres-
sive symptoms are usually caused by a decline 
in daylight. 

Winter induced SAD generally begins with 
loss of interest, increased or decreased appe-
tite, and an enhanced feeling of lethargy and 
tiredness. Residents with dementia may ex-
hibit irritability or agitation. 

They often aren’t able to recognize or com-
municate feelings of sadness or depression. 
According to the National Institution of Health 
SAD is more likely to strike women. The dif-
ference between SAD and general depression 
is that SAD only strikes during certain times 
of the year. 

It is important to discuss any symptoms of 
depression with a medical professional to be 
sure a more serious health concern is not being 
overlooked. Depression and winter SADness 
can be treated, and symptoms can be allevi-
ated and managed. 

Light therapy, vitamins, counselling, and at 
times medications are very helpful. 
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Upcoming Events
Eventide
Jan 1 Happy New Year!
Jan 12 Music with “Generations”
Jan 21 Mike’s Piano Tunes
Jan 23 Eventide Auxiliary Meeting
Jan 24 Traditional Mexican Dancers
Jan 27 Politics 101 – Schultz & Holt 
Feb 2 2:30 Pineapple & Co. Music
Feb 14 Valentine Parties
Feb 18 Mike’s Piano Tunes
Mar 2 2:30 Teri Orr Performance
Mar 14 Cowboy Jim
Mar 17 Jena N.’s Irish Concert
Mar 27 The “Piano Man” 

Silveridge
Dates are to be determined. Feel free to give 
us a call for specific details on any activity 
you would like to join! 
Jan: Black Jack
Jan: Wine Tasting
Jan: The Piano Man
Jan: Musicians Ben and Connie 
Jan: Crafts
Feb: Chinese New Year Feast
Feb: Crafts and games with Zion Students
Feb: Valentine’s Party
Feb: Winter Formal
Feb: Community Euchre to return last 

Wednesday of every month at 2:00pm
Mar: Waffle Bar
Mar: Corned Beef and Cabbage Irish Dinner
Mar: St. Patrick’s Day Festivities

 All activities subject to change.

Hello from 
Eventide Activities!

by Robin Schiltz, Activity Director 
Happy New Year to all! As I reflect on 2016, I re-

alize just how blessed I am to be surrounded with 
so many wonderful people. I have enjoyed being 
in the Activity Department since the first day I 
walked through the door. I just cannot begin to 
explain the number of things I have learned from 
our Residents, or the joy that they have provided 
me, by sharing pieces of their lives with me.

I have met a countless number of volunteers, 
family members, and entertainers. I have also 
been very blessed to call them all “friends”! 
Among the struggles we all face, we can also 
find many things to be thankful for, so here is 
to starting out the new year with smiles on our 
faces, and love in our hearts! Thank you to all 
who have helped us in so many different ways 
here at Eventide!  

The Activity Department welcomed Doris Nahn-
sen as our assistant. She replaced Pam Nelson, 
who moved, and is now happily engaged! Doris 
will be leaving us in January to pursue her career 
as a chiropractor.  We have been very blessed 
to have worked with these two fine ladies.  We 
wish them both good luck in their future endeav-
ors.  Not to worry though, Tamara and I are still 
here, and we have a new assistant already in the 
works!  We will let you in on that surprise in the 
next newsletter!

Have a super year everyone, and we look for-
ward to seeing you all soon! God’s Blessings!

Below is a list of our upcoming Activities. This 
list includes the “highlights”, but feel free to join 
us at any activity!

It is hard to say enough good things about 
Traci & Sue who are with the Physical Thera-
py department at Eventide! I had pain in the 
back of my leg, day and night, for 35+ years. 
My doctor finally realized it wasn’t sciatica 
and sent me to physical therapy. Traci and Sue 
knew right away what was needed. Because 
of their expertise, I am now almost pain free 
for days at a time. They also gave me the tools 
to stop the problem from getting worse if it 
starts up again. And, they did all this without 
aggravating another condition which, always 
before, had made Physical Therapy a double 
edged sword. That alone takes an excellent 
Physical Therapist who keeps up to date with 
their profession.                          ~ Sheri Rojers

 

Are you a Thrivent member 
with Choice Dollars® to Direct? 
Consider our Organization.

Depression and Winter SADness 

Written by Leading Age Iowa 
Important mailings are being sent to all Iowa 

Medicaid members. The mailings identified 
below will be sent on ten different days over a 
five-week period. Following this initial mailing, 
the Annual Enrollment Letters will be ongo-
ing and sent monthly. The mailings identified 
below will begin arriving in mailboxes in the 
coming weeks.

 Please note that members do NOT need to 
do anything unless if they wish to switch to 
another MCO. If a member wishes to switch to 
another MCO, please contact the Iowa Medicaid 
Member Services at 1-800-338-8366.

• IA Health Link Annual Enrollment Letter: 
Members enrolled in the IA Health Link man-
aged care program have an annual enrollment 
period each year when they may change their 
Managed Care Organization (MCO) for any rea-
son. The annual enrollment period is based on 
their initial enrollment in managed care. This 
mailing began in December of 2016, and will 

be ongoing.
• IA Health Link and Dental Wellness Plan 

Annual Enrollment Letter: Iowa Health and 
Wellness Plan (IHAWP) members are enrolled 
in the IA Health Link managed care program 
and the Dental Wellness Plan. These members 
have an annual enrollment period each year 
when they may change their MCO and dental 
carrier for any reason. The annual enrollment 
period is based on their initial enrollment in 
managed care. This mailing began in December 
of 2016, and will be ongoing.

• Notice of Privacy Practices: Every three years 
the Department of Human Services (DHS) is re-
quired to mail the Notice of Privacy Practices to 
all Iowa Medicaid beneficiaries. This notice is 
included in the mailings identified above. All 
Iowa Medicaid members who are not enrolled 
in managed care, or are in the hawk-i program, 
will receive a separate mailing containing the 
Notice of Privacy Practices. This is a one-time 
mailing and has begun in December of 2016. 

Scheduled Medicaid Member 
Mailings for MCO Enrollment

Winter Ball 
for All

Silveridge is bringing back the magic of danc-
ing to the tenants and residents of the Eventide 
Community. 

In the hopes of seeing everyone dressed up 
and tapping their toes, we are hosting the 1st 
Annual Winter Ball on Friday, February 10th 
from 2:00-4:00pm at Silveridge Assisted Living. 
Many of the Silveridge tenants reminisce about 
their dancing days, which brought about the idea 
of a winter formal for 
our campus! There is 
nothing quite like 
creating joy for 
the ones 
we serve, 
and there 
is no better 
way to do so than 
to dance the day 
away! 

Join us for 
this formal af-
fair, complete 
with music and 
dancing. 

This will cer-
tainly be a day 
to remember! 

Family and 
friends are 
welcome! 
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From the Staff...
The staff at Eventide is here to assist our residents and their 

families in any way possible. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please do not hesitate to ask. We are always looking 
for ways to improve the delivery of our services and programs. 
Your input will only help us succeed in delivering quality care. 
Thank you for your continued support!     

Eventide A Senior Living Community

visit our web site: eventidehome.com  

ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER
Keep updated on Eventide activities and events by signing up 

for our electronic newsletter. Call Christine in the Business Office at 
(712) 263-3114 or email ckragel@eventidehome.com to be added 
to the list. 

Eventide Administrative Team

Mindi Baker, CEO  |  Amy Schultz, Administrator  |  Deb Aldag, 

Social Services Director  |  Doreen Adams, Director of Nursing  

|  Sheri Rowedder, Legacy Center Nurse Manager  |  Mary  

Burhoop, Memory Lane Nurse Manager  |  Kelsi Jepsen,  

Hearthside Corner Nurse Manager  |  Jane Carstensen, Office 

Manager  |  Christine Kragel, Community Relations Director  |  

Jessica Garcia, Human Resource Coordinator  |  Robin Schiltz, 

Activity Director  |  Deb Steinkuehler, Dietary Supervisor  |  Karen 

Beam, Environmental Supervisor  |  Robert Adams, Maintenance 

Supervisor  |  Kara Webb Monson, Silveridge Assisted Living 

Manager  |  Linda Mumm, Realife Resident Services Manager  

|  Mindi Baker, Interim Heritage Heights Resident Services Man-

ager  |  Traci Preul, Therapy Program Director  |  Terry Romey,  

Dietician  |  Dr. John Ingram, Medical Director  |  Karen Sed-

lacek, Pharmacy Consultant  |  Christi Comstock, Cosmetologist

Eventide Board of Directors

Mark Gray, President

Todd Schultz, Vice President

Tonya Eller, Secretary/Treasurer

Deryl Hennings

Laverne Milow

Deb Loeschen

Danyel Jepsen

Eventide Lutheran Home: 712-263-3114

Heritage Heights: 712-263-6631

Realife Cooperative: 712-263-8169

Silveridge: 712-263-2639

EVENTIDE FOUNDATION
The Eventide Foundation is a non-profit, tax exempt charitable corporation formed 
to collect gifts of money and assets to help off-set the expenses of caring for the 
elderly. Funds collected by the Foundation are used to supplement the increasing costs 
of personal care and to provide amenities to residents that would not otherwise be 
available. As you plan your estate and gift endowments, we ask that you consider a 
gift to the Eventide Foundation. A contribution to the Foundation allows us to provide 
a fuller quality of life to our residents. The Foundation needs your help to continue 
the work of Eventide and to ensure that each of the residents can live out their life 
without loss of dignity or respect. We sincerely appreciated all the gifts that have been 
designated to the Eventide Foundation! The following list reflects gifts received during 
the period of September 23, 2016 through January 6, 2017. In publishing a list of so 
many names, it is possible that we may have misspelled, omitted or otherwise listed 
your name incorrectly. If so, please notify the Foundation office at (712) 263-3114 
so that we can make the necessary corrections. Thank you.  

GENERAL
MEMORIALS
Virgene Fredericks by Diana Schultz | Don Koch by Diana Schultz | LaDonna 
Maas by Diana Schultz | Aldene Winquist by Aldene Winquist Family  

CHRISTMAS APPEAL
Theo & Leona Aldag by Larry & JoAnn Clausen | Theo & Leona Aldag by Janice 
Winsor | Melvin Baker by Jeanine Baker | Lula Baker by Al & Marge Overhue 
| Earl & Vera Baker by Jim & Marsha Lindstrom | Vernette Baker by Jim & 
Marsha Lindstrom | Sharon Bandow by Charles Bandow | Bud Barnes by Del & 
Jean Warren | Mildred Beam by Sheila Beam | Joan M Beermann by Harold 
Beermann | Mildred Bohlmann by Jim & Fay Slechta | 2 Sons, 5 Grandchildren 
& 14 Great Grandchildren by Lorraine Bral | Paul & Norma Briggle by Paul 
& Drene Briggle | Our Parents by Tim & Lila Bubke | Larry Carstensen by 
Darlene Carstensen | Alice Marie Christensen by Dick & Hilda Frank | Beverly 
Christiansen by Bonard Christiansen | Our Parents by Bonard Christiansen | Jack 
Clarey by Dick & Hilda Frank | Andrew & Bernice Clausen by Larry & JoAnn 
Clausen | Leona Deiber by Lloyd & Janice Deiber | Virgil F Dozark by Roger 
& Delores Dozark | Frank Dozark by Roger & Delores Dozark | The Ecklunds 
from Kiron by Evangeline Ecklund | Frieda Else by Delores Schultz | Eventide 
Employees by Consumers Credit Union | All Residents by Wayne & Joyce Miller 
| Eventide Volunteers by Troy & Mindi Baker | Sophia & Willaim Evers by 
Robert & Evelyn Rank | Gert & Ralph Evers by Greg & Lori Wehle | Schneller 
Family by Mary & James Buss | Schneider Family by Mary & James Buss | Buss 
Family by Mary & James Buss | Katherine Ferry by Larry & Marla Crane | Merv 
& Lorena Fink by Jan, Jeanie & Tami | Eventide Foundation by Dixie L Johnson 
| Our Parents by Dick & Hilda Frank | Harold Frehse by Tim & Candy Stuart | 
Willard Friedrichsen by Ruby A Friedrichsen | Dorothy Fritz by Charles Bandow | 
Roseann Gehlsen by Troy & Deb Gehlsen | Roseann Gehlsen by Reynold Gehlsen 
| Maxine Gronau by Dale & Sandy Gronau | Joan Hiles by Randy’s Diesel Repair 
Inc. | Mavis Hobart by Lonny & Dorothy Popp | Clara Hoffmeier by Glenn & 
Diane Schiltz | Lydia Hopp by Hubert Lochmiller | Charlene Iversen by Dick & 
Hilda Frank | Virginia Jaacks by Burdell Jaacks | Henry & Adeline Jaacks by 
Burdell Jaacks | Adeline & Henry Jaacks by Jack & Janice Bloss | Ella Jeschke 
by Jerry Jeschke | Esther Jochimsen by Virgil & Nancy Jochimsen | Our Parents 

by Dr. & Mrs. K M Johannsen | Betty Johannsen by Leisha Kragel | Loved Ones 
by Murlin Johannsen | Betty Johannsen by Murlin Johannsen | Edna Johannsen 
by Kay Reese | Earl & Carmen Keim by Jim & Marsha Lindstrom | Earl & Carmen 
Keim by Joan C McBride | Erwin & Helen Knutzen by Elaine Carritt | Ervin & 
Helen Knutzen by Lois Knutzen | Elroy Koch by Scott & Marcy Larson | Rudie & 
Henrietta Koch by Gary & Judy Koch | Ray Kolln by Jeanie Goslar | E.D. “Bus” 
Kregness by Chris & Joan Petersen | Henry & Anna Kuhl by Marilyn Lange | 
Ralph “Brownie” Larson by Jeri Lynn Kolpin | John P Lawler by Sharil Lawler 
| Don & Velma Lindstrom by Jim & Marsha Lindstrom | John & Ann Lorenzen 
by Kim & Debbie Lorenzen Charitable Trust | Mr. & Mrs. Adolf Luetje by Arnold 
& Paulette Luetje | LaDonna Maas by Dick & Hilda Frank | Della Martin by Shirley 
Malone | Elva Massman by Arnold & Paulette Luetje | Dr. Paul Matthews by 
Laura Matthews | Family Members by Marie Petersen | Leona Mielitz by Lauren 
& Fran Mielitz | Ray Miller by Linda L Renner | Ray Miller by Dennis R Miller 
| Mark Milow by Larverne Milow | Erv Neddermeyer by Dick & Hilda Frank | 
Duane Neppl by Janice Neppl | Ella Neubaum by Jim & Marsha Lindstrom | Jean 
Ohl by Bob & Shelley Starman | Virgene Ohl by Doug & Pam Soseman | Elnora 
Petersen by Burdell Jaacks | Glenn Petersen by Norma Petersen, Delaine & 
Carolyn | Peter & Jane Pickel by Larry & Dorothy Rix | Dale Reese by Kay Reese 
| Loved Ones by Robert C Reimer | Evelyn Reimers by Wilber L Reimers | Clifford 
H Reimers by Loretta M Reimers | J Henry & Anna Schroeder by Gary & Judy 
Koch | Alvin Schwenn by Eleanor Schwenn | Keith Schwenn by Eleanor Schwenn 
| Carl Segebart by Bernice Segebart | Carol Segebart by Kieth & Debra Osborn 
| Clifford & Doris Simon by John & Shirlene Simon | Leslie Slechta by Millie, 
Jim & Scott | Millie Slechta by Jim & Fay Slechta | Charles & Zara Smith by 
Todd Egan | Evelyn Staller’s 103rd Birthday on 1/19/2017 by Ben & Linda 
Dick | Phil Stephens by Dick & Hilda Frank | Jerry Stull by Shirley Stull | Mrs. 
Ruth Peterson Tuller by Lynn Carlson Popat & Vijay Popat | Richard Vipond by 
Shirley Vipond | Betty Wassgren by Kay Reese | Harry & Doretta Wellendorf 
by Dorothy Enslen | Lorna Winsor by Russ & Lori Johannsen | Rev. Don Winter 
by Mrs. Jane Winter | Loved Ones from Zion Ladies Aide Denison by Zion 
Ladies Aide | Eventide Employes by Connie Thompson

UNDESIGNATED
June Baker | Bank Iowa | Carmen Beerman | Neva Beymer | Gaylord Boeck | Broad-
way Dental | Scott & Carol Brus | Computer Concepts | Denison Rotary Club | David 
& Susan Dozark | Lyle & Pat Fleshner | Lois Greder | Jim & Toni Lohman | Doris Kahl
Rev. Paul Kelly | Peace Lutheran Church LWML, Glidden | Della Peters | Melvin L Pe-
tersen | Risk Management Consultants, LTD | St John’s LWML | Topko Drug Company 
| John & Marjorie Whited

Tuition Assistance Program
Ray & Milrae Franck by Rick & Marla Franck | Loys & Marjorie Rowen by Rick & 
Marla Franck

STAFF PAYROLL DEDUCTION
Yazmin Acosta | Bob Adams | Doreen Adams | Ann Ahart | Michaela Ahrenholtz | Deb 
Aldag | Rebecca Angulo | Mindi Baker | Tamara Baker | Jennifer Barroso-Renteria 
| Elizabeth Banderas | Vanissa Baygboe | Karen Beam | Makayla Beeck | Kelsey 
Boger | Bailey Brittany | Kim Brooks | Peyton Brungardt | Marlene Buffinton | Mary 
Burhoop | Deb Burk | Jean Carey | Lucy Casado | Jane Carstensen | Jessica Chavez 
| Lynette Croghan | Annette Culbertson | Abby Dobernecker | Nicole Dobernecker | 
Connie Ellis | Tasha Fink | Maria Flores | Brandi French | Tina Fuller | Elvia Garcia 

Hernandez | Lupita Garcia | Jessica Garcia | Blenda Gossage | Triston Gregory | Seth 
Guzman | Jamie Henningsen | Bianka Hernandez  | Jenelle Higginbottom  | Kelsey 
Hotze | Deborah Huisinga | Penny Hulsebus | Kelsi Jepsen | Asia Johansmeier | 
Michael Johnson | Kim Korwes | Christine Kragel | Gabby Lima | Vicki Lyman | Billie 
McCartney | Billie Mead | Laurie Meyer | Molly Meyer | Sydney Meyer | Kara Monson 
| Yurida Montalvo | Whitney Muck | Linda Mumm | Kandra Neumann | Daniella 
Oropeza Martinez | Lisette Patino-Cervantes | Amber Perry | Asunta Peter | Alexis 
Perez | Carol Quail | Amy Rasmussen | Keli Remmick | Sheri Rowedder | Robin Schiltz 
| Amy Schultz | Kris Schultz | Payton Schultz | Dora Sircher | Maria Soriano-Castro 
| Deb Steinkuehler | Kathy Tech | Jen Totten | Judy Vaughn | Brittany Warnock | 
Christina Wilson | Robyn Wilson

EVENTIDE LUTHERAN HOME
The following list reflects gifts received during the period of September 23, 2016 
through January 6, 2017. If we have misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed your 
name incorrectly, please notify the Business Office at (712) 263-3114 so that we can 
make the necessary corrections. Thank you.

Walde Family Loved Ones by Walde Family Reunion
Thank You to Eventide by Eunice McCollough
Virgene Fredericks by Wayne & Joyce Miller
Virgene Fredericks by Donna Ahart

THRIVENT CHOICE
By directing Choice Dollars through Thrivent Choice, eligible members recommend 

where Thrivent Financial distributes some of its charitable outreach grant dollars among 
participating non-profit organizations such as Eventide Senior Living Community. The 
following list reflects gifts received during the period of September 23, 2016 through 
January 6, 2017. If we have misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed your name incor-
rectly, please notify the Business Office at (712) 263-3114 so that we can make the 
necessary corrections.   

Levi Beam | Delmar & Jean Warren  | Ross & Janet Iversen

ENDOWMENT FUND
When you donate to a permanently endowed fund at a qualified community foun-

dation, you’re not only helping your neighbors today—you’re building a stronger 
community tomorrow. And while that in itself is rewarding, with Endow Iowa, you’ll 
also get back for giving. You’ll be eligible to receive a 25% tax credit for each dona-
tion, in addition to any federal tax benefits you may qualify for. Contact the Omaha 
Community Foundation at (800) 794-3458 for more information on how Endow Iowa 
is helping donors do good works within the community, forever. If you are interested 
in donating, please make checks payable to the Eventide Foundation Endowment Fund 
and send them to The Omaha Community Foundation at 302 South 36th Street, Suite 
100 in Omaha. The following list reflects gifts received during the period of September 
23, 2016 through January 6, 2017. If we have misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed 
your name incorrectly, please notify the Business Office at (712) 263-3114 so that we 
can make the necessary corrections.  

Robert C. Reimer 

DONATIONS

Resident Rights 
and Reminders

PLANNING AND 
IMPLMENTING CARE: 

§483.10(c) Planning and Imple-
menting Care. 

The resident has the right to be in-
formed of, and participate in, his or 
her treatment, including: 

§483.10(c)(1) The right to be fully 
informed in language that he or she 
can understand of his or her total 
health status, including but not lim-
ited to, his or her medical condition.

§483.10(c)(6) The right to request, 
refuse, and/or discontinue treatment, 
to participate in or refuse to partici-
pate in experimental research, and to 
formulate an advance directive.

Christmas Joy: Thank you to everyone who gave our residents and ten-
ants a memorable Christmas. To the carolers, school-aged children and those 
delivering endless amounts of gifts, we are so grateful you thought of us. Our 
community had fun singing, crafting and spending time with Santa. 

Eventide employees helped pass out gifts from Santa during our Christmas 
Party. What a joy to see residents open gifts full of their favorite snack or drink, 
or slippers and blankets to keep them cozy. Santa sure was creative with his 
gifts this year! What a joy to see the smiles on our employees’ faces as they 
deliver and help open gifts that bring excitement to the residents’ faces. 

Celebrating Christmas


